Contact:  Eric Mayne

Statement: Warning Light

April 8, 2013, Auburn Hills, Mich. - Chrysler Group LLC will recall approximately 139,000 cars to prevent improper
warning-light illumination.

Chrysler Group is unaware of any accidents or injuries associated with this issue.

The campaign has implications for model-year 2011 and 2012 Chrysler 300s, Dodge Chargers and Dodge
Challengers assembled between April 11, 2011 and Dec. 14, 2011. Affected customers will be notified.

After a small number of customers reported intermittent airbag warning-light illumination, Chrysler Group engineers
launched an investigation. This led to the discovery of a seat side-airbag wiring harness terminal that did not meet
specification.

Chrysler Group dealers will upgrade the connection accordingly, at no cost to customers.
This campaign is unrelated to any previous recall.

Affected are approximately 119,000 vehicles in the U.S.; 7,000 in Canada, 880 in Mexico and 11,000 outside the
NAFTA region.
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